Town of Laurel Park

Parks and Greenways Board Bicycle Advisory Committee August 12, 2024 Meeting Minutes 3:00 PM Town Hall

Todd Plessel – Member – P&G Board George Banta – Town Council Representative Catharin Banta – Member – Laurel Park Joe Sanders – Member – Blue Ridge Bicycle Club

The Laurel Park Bicycle Advisory Committee (BAC) was called to order at 3:00 PM on August 12, 2024. Catharin Banta recorded the minutes.

The August 12, 2024 agenda was approved as was the meeting minutes from April 8.

Public Comments:

There were no public comments presented at the meeting.

Climbing Lane on Laurel Park Hwy:

GWB will talk with Public Works to get the markings painted on the climbing lane.

Bike Helmet Initiative:

Grant information for 2024 has not yet been posted on the DOT site. Joe Sanders will look into issue as the deadline is usually February each year.

Ecusta Trail:

Construction has started on the first six miles of the Ecusta tail (Hendersonville to Horse Shoe). The contractor has started installed all six bridges in the first six mile phase. Approximately two mile has been paved out by HWY. 64. The first section is scheduled to be fully paved by December 2024.

Catharin M. Banta, Athariw M. Banta